Fannin County Water Supply Agency
Minutes of Meeting of June26, 2025 
The meeting, held at the Derrell Hall Education Center at 2505 N Center Street, Bonham,
Texas, was called to order by President Doug Kopf at 4:00 pm.  

In attendance were the following representatives of Members: 
Doug Kopf, Fannin County 
Trent Muller, City of Bailey
Lance Capehart, City of Bonham 
Sara Young and Justyn Simmons, City of Honey Grove
Kim McPeak, Rhonda Cunningham, and Dale McQueen, Bois d’Arc MUD 
Jan Johnson, Gober MUD 
Brad White, Hickory Creek 
Russell Duckworth, Ladonia 
Woody Patrick, City of Leonard 
Jack Delancey, City of Trenton 
John Keene, Southwest Fannin SUD 
Stan Thedford, Town of Windom
 
A quorum was present.
Absent were:
Roger Cada, City of Savoy 
Brian Hilliard, City of Dodd City 

Also in attendance were Connie Estes of The Leader, Fannin County Civil Attorney Andy Garner, Malinda Allison, and Aaron Moreland of Dunaway.  
A motion was made by Jack Delancey to approve the minutes of the 5/22/2025 meeting. Second by Brad White. Motion passed unanimously. 
Doug Kopf gave the financial report. A check was written in the amount of $157.83 for the post office box resulting in a balance of $13,186.62.  
A motion was made by Jan Johnson to send public comments to the Region C Water Development Board.  Second by Bad White.  Motion passed unanimously.
A motion was made by John Keene to reimburse Kim McPeak $631.28 for the website.  Second by Stan Thedford.  Motion passed unanimously.
Discussion about developing a time line for future water needs.  Suggested that each member collect water use now as well as efficiency of that number for hard data to share with the Texas Water Development Board.
A motion was made by Jan Johnson to bring a written copy of water loss submitted to TWDB, ALP’s to the engineers of this board annually May 1, 2026. Second by Russell Duckworth. Motion passed unanimously. 
Malinda Allison spoke during the Public Forum reminding members that preparations are underway for the census in 2030.  The population numbers are very important for Fannin County’s water needs.
Next meeting is Thursday, July 24.  Woody Patrick will preside as Doug Kopf will be out of town.
A motion to adjourn was made by Jan Johnson, second by Stand Thedford. Motion passed unanimously.
